
 

 

We offer free tax preparation help to 

anyone of any age--especially if you are 

50 or older or can’t afford paid tax 

preparation. AARP Foundation Tax-Adie 

volunteers are trained to assist you in 

filing certain tax forms and schedules, 

including the Form 1040. However, the 

Volunteer Protection Act requires that our 

volunteers stay in the scope of the 

program. If counselors feel they do not 

have adequate knowledge or your return is 

too complex, you may need to seek 

another qualified counselor or paid tax 

assistance.  

We Can Prepare: 

 1040 with schedules A, B, & D 

 Schedule C if no employees, no 

inventory, no losses, no depreciation, 

no expenses for business use of home, 

etc. 

 Misc 1099 forms depending on uses 

 For a complete list of preparation 

services, please pick up a bulletin in 

the Narthex. 

What AARP Foundation 

Tax-Aide can do for you 

We’re on the web! 
standrewschurch.dioswfl.org 

Like us on Facebook at  
St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

2301 Deltona Blvd. 

Spring Hill, FL  34606 

Phone: 352-683-2010 

Fax: 352-686-0299 

E-mail: 

schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 5026 

Spring Hill, FL 34611 

The Rev. Lance Wallace, Rector 

Cell 352-515-8657 

Email:  Fr.Lwallace@gmail.com 

Sunday Services 

 8 am Service (no music) 

 9:15 am Adult Formation Class 

9:45 Jr. Inquirers 

10:15 am Sunday School 

10:30 am Service (music) 

 

Saturday Services 

4 pm Service (no music) 

5 pm Adult Formation Class 

 

Wednesday Services 

10 am Service  

with prayers for healing 

11 am to 1 pm Food Pantry open 

1:30 and 6 pm Adult Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Ministry 

Parish Office Hours 

Mon.–Thurs. 9 am – 2 pm  

(Closed Friday) 
 

Diocese Website 

www.episcopalswfl.org 

 

The Parish Chimes Editors  

Lisa Emerson & Debbie Smith 
Email: 

schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 
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St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

Another Reason to SMILE……. 
 

Do you have an Amazon account...then I have great news for you. You can 

now donate to St. Andrew’s with almost every purchase you make and it 

doesn’t cost you anything. YES...free money for our church. AmazonSmile 

is a simple and automatic way for you to support St. Andrew’s  every time 

you shop, at no cost to you. When you shop at Smile.Amazon.com, you’ll 

find the exact same low prices, vast selection and convenient shopping expe-

rience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a por-

tion of the purchase price to St. Andrew’s. Tens of millions of products on 

AmazonSmile are eligible for donations. You will see eligible products 

marked “Eligible for AmazonSmile donation” on their product detail pages. 

Recurring Subscribe-and-Save purchases and subscription renewals are not 

currently eligible. Yes, you use the same account on Amazon.com and 

Smile.Amazon.com Your shopping cart, Wish List, wedding or baby regis-

try, and other account settings are also the same. On your first visit to Ama-

zonSmile you need to select Saint Andrew’s Episcopal Church (make sure 

it’s the one in Spring Hill) or a charitable organization to receive donations 

from eligible purchases before you begin shopping. AmazonSmile will re-

member your selection, and then every eligible purchase you make  

at  Smile.Amazon.com will result in a donation. If you have any questions, 

please give me a call in the office. Debbie Smith 352.683.2010 

Thanks so much for shopping and donating.   

God’s Incredible Blessings 

The Narthex project was com-

pleted at a total cost of 

$181,525.87. You will recall that 

we borrowed $107, 000.00 from 

the Diocese at 3%. $70,333.19 

was used to pay off the old mort-

gage on Krysher Hall. The re-

maining $36,666,81 was used for 

the Narthex project, with the re-

maining $144,859.06 coming 

from donations from the congre-

gation. Interestingly, the total 

owed to the Diocese on that loan, 

as of December 31, 2016 is 

$79,639.73, only $9,300.00  over 

the amount owed on the old 

mortgage.  

 

 

February is an exciting time of our church year.  We have 

just had our annual meeting. We have elected new vestry 

members. We have charted our direction for where we want 

to go this coming year. It is pretty exciting! 

Let me share with you some of our plans. First we are plan-

ning to have new pew seats! New base, new foam, new up-

holstery, they will look great! ‘Why new seats?’ some people 

have asked vestry members and me. While the pews them-

selves are made of solid oak and are in great shape the seats 

are made of compressed wood and covered with foam and 

fabric. In a number of our pews the compressed wood has 

cracked. We have 2x4’s with plywood underneath the pews 

to keep parishioners safe.   Next we are planning to have new 

flooring. The vestry chose to bring the beautiful flooring that 

is in the narthex into the church.  Again, why?  When St. 

Andrew’s was first constructed the people chose an attractive 

river rock floor.  It was great, but, that type of flooring needs 

to be resealed every 10 to 15 years so that it doesn’t crack 

and chip.  To my knowledge it has never been sealed since it 

was installed in 1979 and now throughout the church there 

are chips and cracks so that in places the floor is uneven and 

unsightly. We have chosen the solid flooring so that the 

sound in the church will not be muted in any way. Since we 

are a liturgical church we need and want to hear each other 

pray and sing during the service.  

The vestry also hopes to reroof the maintenance building and 

perhaps Coulton Hall. Also the doors of Coulton Hall need 

repair and replacement and that is planned as well. The office 

has upgraded the phone system and our network and there is 

talk about replacing some of our AC units.  

This year I plan to continue to once a month stop in the mid-

dle of our services and explain why we are doing what we 

happen to be doing at that time. We as Episcopalians/

Anglicans have perhaps the most meaningful Christian ser-

vice in all of Christianity.  But all too often we just go 

through our services without understanding why we do what 

From the 

Rector 

St. Andrew’s Episcopal ChurchSt. Andrew’s Episcopal ChurchSt. Andrew’s Episcopal Church   

Parish Chimes 

An Ancient Faith for a Modern World February 2017 

we do. So this year we will learn why we do at least some of 

what we do!  

The adult Bible study will complete our study of Hebrews 

and then we will begin the study of the gospel of Matthew. 

According to church tradition Matthew was the first gospel 

written and we see Jesus revealed in a way that brings out his 

royal kingship through the line of David here more than in 

any other book. It is a fascinating book and will bring to light 

many features about Jesus that will help us to know and love 

him more.  

I also have plans for the adult formation classes that cover 

who we are as Episcopalians, then we will have a Lenten 

series and then a ‘why we believe’ series dealing with such 

topics as the existence of God, the deity of Jesus, the Trinity 

and lots of other intriguing topics.  

These are just a few of our church plans. The choir, the youth 

group, the Altar Guild, the Daughters of the King, and many 

other groups are making plans! God is working among us 

and through us!   

It is exciting, isn’t it?  May God our Father and the Lord Je-

sus Christ continue to guide and bless us as we try to follow 

and serve him and those around us! 

Warmly in Christ, 

Fr. Lance+ 
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we can deal with grief and understand 

acceptance.  We follow the five stages 

of grief and we share our experiences 

and hope. We will conclude our meet-

ings on Feb 6th so please plan to join us 

in the fall when we resume our journey 

to healing. You may reach me at any 

time, cell (352)201-2336 or home (352)

666-7193. 

 

HeartLine 

Hank McInturff, Coordinator 

(352)597-4642 

If you are in need of a ride to go gro-

cery shopping or to a doctor appoint-

ment please contact Hank.  

 

Karen’s Kit ‘n Kaboodle 

Thrift Shop 

Rick Kovacs, Manager 

 

The Thrift Shop is now open 6 days a 

week. Mon. - Fri. 10 am - 4 pm and Sat. 

10 am - 2 pm.  The 2nd Tuesday of the 

month is a clothing bag sale. Any cloth-

ing item and one pair of shoes (except 

boutique) you can get into a bag is only 

$5.  We accept all household items, 

jewelry, linens, and toys. The 

“Boutique” area has upscale clothing 

and shoes.  If you can spare three hours 

a week we always need new volunteers.  

Please call Rich at (813) 732-8388 or 

the Thrift Shop at (352) 686-1114. 

 

Library News 

Joanne Lillpopp and Nancy Koehle,  

Library Coordinators 

FRIENDS OF THE WITT LIBRARY - 

Our next meeting is February 7th, 2017 

in Krysher Hall Library. Please join us. 

We will start at 10:30 am and devote 

most of the meeting into updating and 

tidying the books on the shelves. In 

future our meetings will be the 2nd 

Tuesday of the month at 12:30 pm Oc-

tober through April. (Reminder to 

members: We are hosting the March 15 

BOOK CLUB: Our next meeting is 

(Continued on page 3) 

Bereavement Ministry 

Barbara Ingram, Coordinator 

Our Bereavement Ministry provides com-

fort to members of our parish who have 

suffered the lost of a loved one. This minis-

try puts together a reception for those who 

fall into this category. 

For those who would like a reception after 

the funeral, please call the church office at 

(352) 683-2010.  God Bless. 

Coffee Hour 

Barbara Ingram & Jackie 

Ruth, Coordinators 

Please sign up for coffee 

hour and show every one 

your  hospitality. Ask others to help; it only 

takes a group of three to make it happen. 

Please remember our usual snacks, cheese 

& crackers , fruits etc. and a dish of nuts. 

Oh! Remember our diabetics. Please sign up 

on the yellow pad on the refreshment table. 

Please call the office (352)683-2010 if you 

have any questions. 

 

Daughters of  

the King 

Vera Scharf and  

Carolyn Wallner, 

Chapter Co-Presidents 

The Daughters of the King are hosting a 

Day of Reflection on Saturday, February 

25th.  Our guest presenter will be the Rev. 

Roy Allison from St Mark's in Tampa and 

our theme will be "Opening our Hearts and 

Minds to the Holy Spirit."    

This is for all men and women of our 

church, neighboring churches, and we have 

opened it up to the entire diocese.  Seating 

is limited so sign up early! There will be a 

sign up sheet in the Narthex.   

There is no cost to attend and a light lunch 

will be provided. Registration will begin at 

8:30 am and it will end at 2:30 pm.  

This promises to be a wonderful experience 

so please save the date and join us! In Jesus’ 

love….Vera Scharf  

 

Grief Share 

Jean Caamaño, Facilitator 

We are continuing the Bible study on how 

Sr. Warden’s  

Remarks 

Loa Jackson 

Sadly, these are my last remarks as your sen-

ior warden as my tenure comes to an end.  It 

has been my pleasure to serve Fr. Lance and 

the entire congregation at St. Andrew’s. You 

are special and continually warm my heart by 

your generosity and loving ways. I know 

each of you will give your support to the new 

senior warden as he or she assumes this im-

portant role in our church. 

May God continue to bless each of you and 

I’ll see you in church soon. 

 

The Tool Kit  
Norman Neill, Jr. Warden 

Spring is just around the 

corner, so we are plan-

ning our spring campus cleanup for Saturday, 

March 25 beginning at 8:00 am. Please bring 

rakes and gloves. We will have our tradition-

al hot dog lunch around 11:30. 

We still need help in the Thrift Shop. All are 

welcome to give whatever time you might 

have.   

And we are still looking for individuals or 

families to adopt an area of our campus to 

keep beautiful and weed free. If you would 

like to adopt an area to maintain please con-

tact the church office. 

 

 

Altar Guild 

Gail Niedurny, Coordinator 

Christmas just went so quickly 

this year. We are now in Green 

Season, then Lent. Thank you all who gave 

flowers this year for Christmas.  

We have a new member on our Altar Guild 

team. I hope you all welcome her to this very 

important job. Her name is Shirley Coomes. 

Welcome to the Altar Guild, Shirley! 

We also want to welcome back returning  

Altar Guild member, Cheryl Pederson.  

Thank you for always helping out when it 

might not be your team on duty. I truly ap-

preciate all of you ladies. 

 

Ministry News 
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Bullet in  Board  
Meetings, Event News, etc. 

If you would like more information about our ministries please pick up a copy of the Serving Opportunities brochure or call the church office.   

1 Jerry & Minnie Yoerg 

5 Jim & Pat Dodge 

10 Artie & Lill Giordano 

14 Joseph Chappell & Linda Mahoney 

15 Lou & Pat Johnson 

 

 

 

 

 

We are updating our email list.  

If you would like to be added or continue as a 

prayer warrior please email Carolyn Wallner at 

thewallners@hotmail.com. 

1 Kathleen Birdsall 

2 Debbie Smith 

2 Russell Meissner 

3 Eileen McGiffin 

4 Emily Ann Lindsey 

6 Michelle Meissner 

7 Jane Hood 

7 Isabel Lalane 

7 Peter Baird 

8 Loren Rice 

9 Phil Schifano 

9 Gretchen Murray 

9  Jackie Ruth  

9 Ileta Monahan 

10 Josephine Kunz 

11 Salwa Eldarzi 

12 Bob Comey 

12 Jodi Ausland  

 

13 Bob Armitage 

13 Karen Risley 

16 Bob Meissner  

17 Dorothy Walker  

17 Pat Good 

17 Lucy Joyce  

18 Christy Cline 

20 Kate Gosselin 

21 Linda Neill 

21 Michaela Crooks  

23 Mary Clark 

23  Linda DiLisio 

23 Galina Runion 

25  Sylvia Hicks 

25 Kay Hatch 

25 Cheryl Pederson 

26 Lisa Hoover 

28 David Mulholland 

Grief Share 

Our last meeting will be  Monday, Feb 6th at 9 am 

in the library.  We will resume in the fall. 

If you have lost a loved one, please plan to join us. 

Facilitator:  Jean Caamaño 352-201-2336.  

DOK 

This month we will meet on  

February 11th at 10:00 in the library.   

OSL 

Meets the 3rd Sunday of each month at  

12:30 pm in the library.   

This month’s meeting is February 19th.   

Vestry Meeting 

Sunday, February 19 at 12:30 pm in the side 

chapel.  

Friends of the Witt Library 

The next meeting is February 7th at 12:30 pm in 

the library. The Book Club meets immediately       

afterwards. 

AARP will be offering free tax preparation at St. 

Andrew’s beginning February 2 at 9 am. This 

will continue on Thursdays until April 13. 

DivorceCare 

New session begins February 9th at 7:00 pm at 

Frances Cabrini Church in classroom 3. 

Plan to join the Daughters of the King on Saturday, 

February 25 at 8:30 as we celebrate a  

Day of Reflection:                   

Opening our Hearts and Minds 

to the Holy Spirit 

Contact Vera Scharf or Carolyn Wallner for 

more information 



 

 

Food Pantry 

Shopping List 
This is our staples list, other 

items appreciated. 

 

Mac ‘n cheese 

Crackers 

Spaghetti 

Oatmeal 

Instant Potatoes 

Cereal 

Pancake Mix 

Pancake Syrup 

Shelf milk/dry milk 

 

Cans or jars 

Peanut Butter 

Jelly 

Pasta Sauce 

Chicken Noodle soup 

Tomato soup 

Tuna 

Corn 

Green beans 

Pork ‘n beans 

Carrots 

Canned peaches 

Hotdogs 

Ravioli/pasta 

 

If you wish to make a mone-

tary contribution, we will 

shop for you. We do most of 

our shopping at Save A Lot.   

 

 

  TREASURER'S REPORT 
John Follansbee, Treasurer    
As of December 31, 2016      

      

   This Month   Year to Date   2016 Budget  

Revenues     

Core Church 31,022.59 357,370.43 351,550.00   

Thrift Shop             5,304.41 65,449.41 58,500.00 

Total Revenues 36,327.00 392,819.44 380,050.00  

      

Expenses     

Core Church 36,394.43 358,410.02 358,929.74 

Thrift Shop 1,744.49 15,519.44 16,311.00  

Total Expenses 38,138.92 373,929.46 375,240.74  

      

Net Gain/Loss     

Core Church (5,371.84) (31,039.59)       (37,379.74) 

Thrift Shop 3,559.92 49,929.97  42,189.00  

Total (1,811.92) 18,890.38  4,809.26  

Investments   Bank Accounts    

SSGA 121,440.30  Sun Trust    

Alliance Bernstein 32,505.29      Unrestricted  8,883.17 

        Restricted  123,588.42 

        Discretionary            1,347.53  

Total 153,945.59  Total         133,819.12  

     

Diocesan Loan  
Balance 79,639.73   

December Attendance 
Week  

Ending 

Sat./Sunday 
* Other 

Services 

Sat.  

4 pm 

Sunday 

8 am 

Sunday 

10:30 am Total 

Dec. 3/4 114 47 38 142 341 

Dec. 10/11  39 48 144 231 

Dec. 17/18 8 46 45 142 241 

Dec. 24/25*  358 74  432 

TOTAL 122 490 205 428 1245 
AVERAGE   98 52 142 311 
*12/2 Atria-Evergreen HE II at 3 pm          * 12/9 & 12/15  Funerals 

*(5:30 & 10:30 Svcs-Saturday and 10:00 Christmas Svc-Sunday) 
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Parish Register 

December 2016 

Transfers in: none 

Transfers out: none 

Deaths:     Robert Lee (12/2/16) 

     Jean Odell (12/5/16) 

Funerals:  Bill Casey (12/9/16) 

     Jean Odell (12/15/16) 

Anointings:  105 

 

 

February 7th, 2017 where we will be review-

ing Gary Paulsen’s book, “The River”. This 

book of fiction is from our “Young Readers” 

section and is about a man’s adventure and 

survival in the wilderness. In future we will 

be meeting on the 2nd Tuesday of the month 

around 1:45 pm October through April. 

PRESCHOOL LIBRARY HOUR: Every 

Wednesday morning volunteers from St An-

drew read a book to the children in the Witt 

Library. On the first Friday of the month the 

children choose a book to take home to read 

and then on the third Friday they present a 

“book review” to the class on the book. (It is 

debatable who enjoys this ministry more, the 

children or the volunteers.) 

  

 

Music Notes 

Jody Bowes,  

Minister of Music 

Our choir needs new robes! 

We are returning to our Epis-

copal roots with the more tra-

ditional choir garb of a black 

cassock and white cotta. We 

have had several new members lately and our 

old supply of blue robes had dwindled be-

yond the point of being able to accommodate 

all our singers. We are planning some fund-

raisers to help with the cost, which will be 

around $3,500. Please watch your bulletins 

and future “Chimes” issues for upcoming 

events, or feel free to make a donation at any 

time with the note “choir robes”. 

We are also preparing for Lent, Holy Week 

and Easter. If you enjoy singing but can’t 

commit to regular Thursday night choir re-

hearsals, join us on Saturdays at 1 pm be-

ginning Sat. March 4 for Easter Choir. We 

practice for 1 hour. There are only five re-

hearsals before Palm Sunday (April 9). 

Hope to see you at rehearsal on March 4th! 

Thanks to everyone who contributed to the 

success of our Epiphany, Birthday, Clergy & 

Volunteer celebration on January 8. We all 

enjoyed the luncheon and festivities. Some-

one got the baby Jesus in the Epiphany cake 

but we don’t know who. Unless someone ate 

him. If your piece of cake contained the spe-

cial “Baby Jesus” figure, please let us know. 

You are blessed! 

 

Order of  St. Luke 

Clay Lindsey, Convener 

Nancy Cotter, Secretary 

The Order of St. Luke is a group of church 

members that meet on the third Sunday of the 

month at 12:30 pm in the library of Krysher 

Hall.  We invite any who are interested in the 

healing power of God to attend our next 

meeting on February 19th. Become more 

deeply focused in your faith at this hallowed 

season and grateful for all of God’s bless-

ings.  Learn how to bring your Christian 

foundation to a higher level.  Come to our 

meeting and share in our comradery or con-

tact Clay Lindsey at (352) 340-4751 for more 

information.   

 

Pastoral Care Ministry 

Janet Crisfield, Facilitator 
The Pastoral Care Team brings the presence 

of Christ to the homebound, hospitalized and 

those who are in Rehab and extended care 

facilities.  Holy Communion and Anointing 

for Healing are offered.  If you do not feel 

called to administer Holy Communion and/or 

Anointing a caring visit and prayer are con-

sidered an important part of this ministry. 

This year I hope to tell you something about 

some of our members.  Betty Audette is our 

Member Emeritus. Betty has been visiting, 

praying with and sharing communion with 

our congregation for almost 45 years!  Nei-

ther one of us could pinpoint the exact date  

she began serving under the late Deacon 

Mary Willow.  Although Betty no longer 

makes visits she continues to serve us in 

prayer, phone calls and email.  She is one of 

the founding members of St. Andrews and 

has many good memories and stories to tell.  

In addition she is also a member of the Order 

of St. Luke and Daughters of the King.  Betty 

attends the 10:30 service. 

The next meeting is March 22, 2017 at noon 

in the library.  Training and screening is  

required. If you feel called to this ministry 

please call Janet Crisfield 796-9389 or Fr. 

Lance in the office. 

 

 

 

Sunday School 

Miss Susan, Miss Colleen & Miss Jeanie 

We have begun to define the term Epipha-

ny. Eyewitness news, equipped with our 

microphone (which looks like a dust mop) 

portrayed John the Baptist as extolling to 

others the chap whom he baptized as the 

Lamb of God. John verified the appear-

ance of a dove on Jesus’ shoulder. We 

also covered the meanings of B.C. and 

A.D. in the news broadcast. 

 

DivorceCare  

Susan Bruno, Facilitator 

This program for the newly separated/ 

divorced is Thursdays at 7 pm at St. 

Frances Cabrini (Mariner Blvd. in Spring 

Hill, Cabrini Education Center classroom 

3). Contact the office for more infor-

mation about this Christ-centered pro-

gram of healing. New sessions begin Feb-

ruary 9th in classroom 3. 

 

 

Boy Scouts 

Pete Jackson 

St. Andrew’s Boy Scout Troop 433 will 

be celebrating “Boy Scout Sunday” on 

February 5.  The Scout Sunday tradition 

was started to make people in houses of 

worship aware of Scouting, and to allow 

Scouts to live out their “Duty to God” 

pledged each week. The Scout Law says 

that a “Scout is Reverent” and Scouts of 

all ages promise to do their “Duty to 

God”. These values strengthen youth 

character in their family, community and 

faith.  

Troop 433 would like to thank St. An-

drew’s for its continued support. 
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Volunteer of the Year 

Congratulations to our  

2016 Volunteer of the year-- 

Barbara Ingram. 



 

 

EVENT KEY 

AF = Adult Formation 
BP = Back Packs 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GB&B = Guys, Bibles & Bfst 
GS = Grief Share 

HE = Holy Eucharist 
JrI = Junior Inquirers  
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SS = Sunday School 
YI = Youth Inquirers 
YM = Youth Ministry 

CHIMES Articles 
& Schedules 

Due 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

11:15  D.O.K. Mtg  

2 

9:00-12:00 AARP 
Tax Prep (K) 
 

3 

Office  
Closed 
5:30 Ves-
try Retreat 

4 

9 am GB&B * 

9:30 am Vestry      
Retreat 

4 pm HE II 

5 pm AF (SC) 

5   SCOUT SUNDAY 
 

8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
9:45 am JrI  (KH)  
10 :15 am SS  (KH)  
10 :30 am HE II  
 

6 
9 am  
Grief Share  
 
 

 7 
12:30 pm     
Friends of the    
Library 
1:45 pm  
Book Club 

8 
9:15 am Preschool Reading 
(L) 
10 am HE II and  
   Healing Prayers 
1:30 & 6 pm Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group 

9 
9:00-12:00 AARP 
Tax Prep (K) 
9:30 am Backpacks 
6 pm Choir 

10 
Office  
Closed 

11 
9 am GB&B * 
10 am DOK mtg (L) 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 
 

12  
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
9:45 am JrI  (KH)  
10 :15 am SS  
10 :30 am HE II  
3 pm Atr ia  

13 
 

14 
Thrift Shop  

Bag Sale 
 

15 
9:15 am Preschool Reading 
(L) 
10 am HE II and  
   Healing Prayers 
1:30 & 6 pm Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group 

16 
9:00-12:00 AARP 
Tax Prep (K) 
9:30 am Backpacks 
6 pm Choir 

17 
Office  
Closed 

18 
9 am GB&B * 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 
 

19 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
9:45 am JrI  (KH)  
10 :15 am SS  
10 :30 am HE II  
12:30 pm OSL (L)  
 

20 
 

21 
 
 

22 
9:15 am Preschool Reading 
(L) 
10 am HE II and  
   Healing Prayers 
1:30 & 6 pm Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group 

23  
9:00-12:00 AARP 
Tax Prep (K) 
9:30 am Backpacks 
6 pm Choir  

24 
Office  
Closed 

25 
9 am GB&B * 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

26     
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
9:45 am JrI  (KH)  
10 :15 am SS  
10 :30 am HE II  
12:30 pm Vestry  Mtg 
(SC)  

27 
 

28 
Shrove Tuesday 
6:00 pm Pancake 
Supper  
 

March 1st 
Ash Wednesday 
6 pm HE 1  

   

       

  9 am Saturdays: GB&B = meets at  

Panera Bread on SR50 (Cortez Blvd.) 

LOCATION KEY 
C  = Church  
CH = Coulton Hall 
KH = Krysher Hall 

 L = Library 
TS = Thrift Shop 
SC = Side Chapel/Class  
     Room in Narthex 
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February EVENTS 
 

Wednesday, February 1 

 11:15 am D.O.K. Meeting 

 

Thursday, February 2 

 9:00 am  - 12:00 pm AARP Tax Preparation begins 

 every Thursday until April 13 

 

Friday, February 3 

 5:30 pm Vestry Retreat 

 

Saturday, February 4 

 9:30 am Vestry Retreat 

 

Sunday, February 5 

 10:30 am Scout Sunday 

 8 and 10:30 am Souper Bowl Sunday 

 

Monday, February 6 

 9:00 am Grief Share Last Mtg  

 

Tuesday, February 7 

 12:30 pm Friend of the Witt Library 

 1:45 pm  Book Club Meeting 

  

Thursday, February 9 

 7:00 pm DivorceCare--Frances Cabrini Catholic 

Church, Classroom 3 

 

Saturday, February 11 

 10:00 am D.O.K. Meeting 

 

Sunday, February 19 

 12:30 pm OSL Meeting 

  

Saturday, February 25 

 8:30 am D.O.K. Day of Reflection 

 

Sunday, February 26 

 12:30 pm Vestry Meeting 

 

Tuesday, February 28 

 6:00 pm Shrove Tuesday--Pancake Supper 
 

March EVENTS 

 

Wednesday, March 1 

 6:00 pm Ash Wednesday--Rite I Service  

 

Sunday, March 5 

 10:30 am Daughters of the King inductions during       

regular worship service 

 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR  

MEN & WOMEN  

SERVING IN THE ARMED FORCES AT 

HOME & OVERSEAS: 

Keith Barroncini, Julian Barry, Joseph Beatty, Brian 

Cain, Martin Clausen, James Cole, Neil Crawn, Krista 

Crosetto, Jason Daniels, Myriaha Diaz, Olivia Clair 

Warren Fedoryk, Daniel Fitch, Shawn Fitch, Howard 

Gidden, Sean Gilbert, Donald Harris, Dwayne 

Hamblin, Roger Handy, Andrew Hammatt, Doug 

Henderson, Michael Jenkins, Joseph Kee, Amy Kelly, 

Kristina Langley, Skip LaPointe, Courtney Foster 

McCorvey, Cade Mulrooney, Jacob Poma, Rhett Roy, 

John Spencer III & Tracy Thomas  

Please call the office with updates to this list. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

PAGE 5 

February 5 

Fifth Sunday after the Epiphany 
Isaiah 58:1-9a, [9b-12]      

Psalm 112:1-9, (10)   

1 Corinthians 2:1-12       

Matthew 5:13-20    

 

February 12 

Sixth Sunday after the Epiphany 
Deuteronomy 30:15-20 

or Sirach 15:15-20 

Psalm 119:1-8 

1 Corinthians 3:1-9 

Matthew 5:21-37 

 

February 19 

Seventh Sunday after the Epiphany 
Leviticus 19:1-2,9-18 

Psalm 119:33-40 

1 Corinthians 3:10-11,16-23 

Matthew 5:38-48 

February 26 

 

Last Sunday after the Epiphany 
Exodus 24:12-18 
Psalm 2 or Psalm 99 

2 Peter 1:16-21 
Matthew 17:1-9 

 

February Lectionary 

http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi5_RCL.html#ot1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi5_RCL.html#ps1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi5_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi6_RCL.html#ot1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi6_RCL.html#ot2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi6_RCL.html#ps1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi6_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi6_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi7_RCL.html#ot1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi7_RCL.html#ps1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi7_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpi7_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpiLast_RCL.html#ot1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpiLast_RCL.html#ps1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpiLast_RCL.html#ps2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpiLast_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Epiphany/AEpiLast_RCL.html#gsp1

